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As Republicans we should be mindful of what and when 
we say things as you never know who is listening. It is
 essential for us as a party to maintain a positive

image and focus on our core values in order to 
attract new supporters and win elections. 
For example, I have personally overheard fellow 
Republicans make statements like “Michelle 
Obama is a man.” Why make this statement? It does
not serve to advance the Republican cause in any way. In fact, it may alienate
potential supporters and tarnish the reputation of the Republican party.
As a minority Republican woman, I am particularly aware of the harmful
impact of such statements. It is disheartening to hear fellow Republicans
engage in derogatory rhetoric, as it goes against the principles of inclusivity
and respect that are supposed to define the party. In order to attract new
supporters and build a diverse coalition, we Republicans must be mindful of
the language we use and the messages it conveys. It is essential to me that
we promote a message of unity, tolerance, and respect for all individuals,
regardless of their background or beliefs. Furthermore, it is important to
consider the role of Faith in shaping Republican values and principles. As a
Christian, I believe in the importance of treating others with kindness,
compassion, and respect. Making derogatory statements about individuals,
whether they are political figures or private citizens, goes against the
teachings of Christ and does not reflect the values of love and forgiveness
that are central to the Christian faith. As a Republicans we should strive to
live up to and promote a message of unity and respect in all aspects of our
lives, including our political discourse.
As Republicans we should be mindful of what we say in order to promote a
positive image and advance our cause. By adhering to the core values of
hope, faith, love, dignity, generosity, care, tolerance, obedience, kindness,
forgiveness, compassion, truth, mercy, and goodwill. As Republicans we can
attract new supporters and build strong coalition that is representative of
the diverse beliefs within the party. It is essential we to promote a message
of unity, inclusivity, and respect in order to win elections and achieve our
goals in a way that is consistent with our values and principles.
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Diana Sande, Candidate for Assembly District 25
Our February guest speaker, Diana Sande, was born

in Puerto Rico, and raised throughout the
countries of Central and South America. She

graduated from High School in Paraguay and came
to the US when she was 18 years old. She holds a

degree in Behavioral Psychology, with a minor
in Public Health, from the University of Nevada,

Reno. Diana works as the Health
Communications Manager and Program Manager

for the Black Youth Mental Health initiative at
the School of Public Health at UNR. Her

conservative values, distrust of Big Government,
love of community, and commitment to service

beckoned her to run for the Assembly District 25
seat.

February Meeting 2024

Karen Reed with new members 
Jodie Stevens Park and 

Washoe County Commissioner 
Clara Andriola

Diana Sande listening intently
 to member Sarah Frampton



Diana Dobler
Cher Daniels
Robin Gentz
Jodie Park

Sharon Hughes
Connie Kling

Eugenia Lloyd

New Assoc.
Mike Reed

Beau Hamilton
Joni Hammond

Mark Tilford
Debbie Hudgens

MEMBERS
Welcome New 

Nancy Bazner
Wanda Helsing

Janet Longueira
Susan Werber
Kristen Mann
Mel Younker

The War on Children- 
A documentary

Landon and Robby Starbuck have
created a groundbreaking

documentary that exposes how our
children are being exploited.

You are urged to watch the trailer
or the whole documentary

at https://thewaronchildren.com or
Rumble, Movies Plus, or on X.

“As a Dad, there’s not a more
important film for parents and

grandparents to watch right now.
You need to know who’s after
your kids and why. This film

connects all the dots. EVERY parent
needs to see it!”

Donald Trump Jr, American
Businessman, Political Activist, and

Author.

https://thewaronchildren.com/


Artificial Intelligence (AI) for Politic 
Sponsored by the Leadership Institute

  Monday, March 25, 2024, Atlantis  10:00 AM - 2:00PM
If you think AI is all bad, Stephen Rowe from the Leadership Institute is coming to

Reno on to give a special seminar on how Conservatives can use AI to their advantage.

  Stephen Rowe is Director of Digital Training with The Leadership Institute, a
501 non-profitorganization located in Arlington, Virginia that teaches 

“political technology.”

register here

March is Women’s History Month!          
by Steph Hanzlik, Americanism
Here’s to the wowen who get ‘er done! Here are some outstanding women’s
accomplishments with which we may not be familiar:
*Misty Copeland, the first Black woman to be named a principal dancer in the 
75-history of the American Ballet Theatre in 2015.
*Sacagawea, the Native American woman who helped map parts of the Lewis and Clark 
Expedition in the 19th century.
*Harriet Tubman led enslaved people to freedom during the Civil War
*Amelia Earhart, one of the world’s first female pilots and first person to fly solo 
Across the U.S.
*Elizabeth Blackwell, first woman to become a medical doctor in the U.S. having the
Highest grades in her class.
Madam C. J. Walker, first American woman as a self-made millionaire; daughter of slaves
who created her own line of hair care for black women in 1905.
*Katherine Switzer, first women to run the Boston Marathon. Race officials tried to 
forcibly remove her from the race course. Women were not allowed to compete. 
*Billy Jean King, professional tennis player and advocate of Title IX established in 1972
*Sally Ride, first American woman in space in 1983 
Women’s History Month, first celebrated in 1987, started out as a local celebration
in Santa Rosa, CA as Women’s History Week, in 1978. It was designated to coincide with 
International Women’s Day of March 8. The movement soon spread across the country.
               “Everyone woman’s success should be an inspiration to another.
                        We’re strongest when we cheer each other on.”
                                                           ~ Serena Williams

https://www.litraining.org/event/2751671b-6811-4c68-9a83-db8c61864f20/websitePage:f952cc70-f88f-4015-a622-420678ad3948


Where Do the Leading Candidates Stand?
Opinion
By Tee Rogers

Have you received any campaign materials seeking donations for the Senate
race, like I have? I am curious to know where each candidate stands on key
issues such as border security, school choice, funding for the Ukraine War
and NATO, support for Israel, taxes, and putting America first. I am looking for
a candidate who will prioritize the Republican party's interests over following
Mitch McConnell blindly. So far, not all candidates have publicly addressed
these important issues. It is crucial that we receive clear and specific
responses from all candidates before the primary elections. We need to be
well-informed about each candidate and their values before our choices are
limited in the upcoming primary election in June.

Thank You for Your Support Again!
The Helping One Women (HOW) event that took
place on February 14, 2024, was a tremendous
success. I express my heartfelt gratitude to all
the generous donors who supported us. Thank

you so much for your contributions towards
aiding Christi Myers and her family. Together,
we managed to raise a total of $5997 for her

cause. The event surpassed our expectations,
with over 90 people in 

attendance, including Christi's family members who traveled from various parts
of the country to surprise her, along with her husband and children. The

atmosphere was filled with joy and gratitude, with many tears of happiness shed.
Christi was deeply touched by the outpouring of support from strangers,

emphasizing that she hesitated to seek help as she is accustomed to being the
one offering assistance. She expressed that mere words of thanks could not
sufficiently convey her emotions, and sometimes, a little help from friends,

family, and neighbors can truly uplift the spirit. -Tee



Most recently, the purge campaign focused on County Commissioner Clara Andriola, a
bona fide Republican whom the Committee formally announced last month it would no
longer recognize. The purge is increasingly brazen. Central Committee gatherings have a
hostile atmosphere. Dissenters are ostracized. I personally watched as one was driven to
tears. Rules are rewritten with the apparent goal of side-stepping core obligations.  In a
stunning (and self-destructive) move, the committee expelled from its ranks longstanding
members of the region’s Republican women’s clubs. 
Our women’s clubs are the GOP’s election-year workhorses. As past president of Washoe
Republican Women, I can attest to long hours and decades of hard work by women’s club
volunteers. We’re the boots on the ground. We ring doorbells and staff phone banks. We
raise money and host luncheons. We send letters and distribute yard signs. 
But here’s what we don’t do: We don’t issue ideological purity tests. We don’t keep people
out. We promote and persuade, hoping to add to our ranks, not subtract. 
The women’s clubs have only recently been invited to apply for readmission to the
committee. This is unprecedented. Previously, the requirement for Central Committee
membership was that you show up and be an earnest participant. 
Meanwhile, rather than tend to its election-year duties, the committee labored for months
over a strategy to banish Commissioner Andriola. The committee has no such authority, of
course. Andriola doesn’t need the Central Committee’s blessing to register, vote, or run for
office as a Republican — nor do others who’ve been symbolically banished by the Washoe
GOP’s self-proclaimed gatekeepers.  Many of us are outraged. The whole exercise was an
embarrassing joke. As the resolution to eject Andriola neared adoption, we wrote our own
resolution — an open letter to the Central Committee, with more than 50 Republican
signers.
We asked the committee to look at the bigger picture. Do Republicans want to project an
intolerant and authoritarian image? We see nonpartisan registration booming. Shouldn’t
we enlarge the tent? Shouldn’t we signal that we have room for independents? Also, we
believe the voters should decide whether to keep or reject Andriola — not a committee
that acts like the “Mean Girls” in the school cafeteria.
Sad to say, not every outraged Republican is willing to speak up. Some fear retribution
from a Central Committee with its own cancel culture. Who will they cancel next? It might
be me, but that’s a risk I’m willing to take.
Glenda Gilmore is past president of the Washoe Republican Women, and served six years
on the Washoe County Republican Central Committee.

Republicans in Washoe County are asking — some are
whispering and some are shouting — why
does GOP leadership seem intent on chasing people away,
rather than inviting people in? For several years, the county’s
Republican Central Committee has been purging members who
aren’t 100 percent in line with its top-down views. 

Washoe GOP leadership should welcome members, 
not chase them away

 by Glenda Gilmore, past president
Reno Gazette Journal



https://www.nvwla.org/events/


WRW Supported Businesses
Agtron Inc., Scientific Coffee Workshops
Parkpolitical.com - Political Consulting 

Brothers Barbecue
International Minute Press

Haven Salon Studios
Look Nook Salon

TJ Duncan Golf Management
Christine Kreins,RD, CSOWM, Registered Dietitian

Lyla Bleu Apparel & Jewelry
Mary Corcoran, ASTA Verified Travel Advisor

Wild Island Adventure Park, Arger Family Estate 
The Garden of Reno 

Pat Wallis, Artist 
Reno Aces Baseball

Nevada Sunset Winery
Edna Skin Care

   Delmar Furnishings
K7 Construction

The mission of the Washoe Republican
Women is to support and promote the

principles and philosophy of the
Republican party. We provide a forum for

discussion of key issues affecting our
community and nation, and an opportunity
for women of all ages throughout Washoe

County to engage and support the
Republican party, the National Federation

of Republican Women, and the Nevada
Federation of Republican Women.

WRW Mission Statement

Committee Chairs

Achievement Awards 
Kim Bacchus

Americanism 
Steph Hanzlik

Armed Services 
Open

Budget/Finance  
Steph Hanzlik  
Becky Erisman

Bylaws 
Phyllis Westrup

Historian
Katherine Hoffman 

Legislative
Leya Ladinski

Literacy
Melody Lewis
Membership 

Karen Reed 
Carol McDonald

Janice Perry
Newsletter

Michon Kessler
 

Campaign 
Phyllis Westrup

Caring for America 
Nancy Bazner

Chaplain 
Nancy Bazner

Corresponding Secretary
 Linda Lynch

e-Communications
Michon Kessler
Fundraising 

Glenda Gilmore

Nominations 
Glenda Gilmore

Parliamentarian
Open

 Barbara Vucanovich 
Military

Scholarship
Darlene Ruedy

Youth Outreach
Kathrine Hoffman

Whether you”re a seasoned veteran or a budding newcomer, WRW thrives on the
dedication of its members. This is your chance to make a real difference by volunteering

for one of our vital committees. As a committee chair, co-chair, or member of a
committee, you’ll play a crucial role in planning exciting events, fostering engaging

activities, and keeping our club buzzing with vibrant energy. Think about your passions,
your skillsets, and the areas where you feel WRW can soar to new heights. Maybe you’re a

whiz at organizing social gatherings, a champion for professional development, or a
creative spark brimming with innovative ideas. Whatever your calling, WRW has a

committee with your name on it!

It’s Your Time to Shine: Volunteer for WRW Committees!
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